FARNSFIELD PARISH COUNCIL




Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held at 7.00pm on Tuesday 26th April 2011 in the Lower Hall, Village Centre, New Hill, Farnsfield.


Present
Cllrs. KJ Clarke, R Davis, PJ Elliott, A Farr, M Hamilton (Chairman), B McDowall, R Reeves, FA Reynolds.
 M Salt (Clerk) Co Cllr A Stewart

One member of the public attended

Apologies for absence
Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr. AD Jepson GD Stafford and L Selby.

Minutes of the previous meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 27th April 2010 were proposed for acceptance by Cllr Reynolds, seconded by Cllr Clarke and approved.

Matters arising
None

Clerk’s Report
The Clerk circulated his report and invited comments.
 Comments were made regarding the circulation of the Newsletter in the village. The Trader is used to circulate the newsletter but concerns were expressed regarding the patchy circulation of the Trader particularly on Main Street, Brickyard Lane, Parfitt Drive and Church Close.

The Clerk agreed to take this up with the Trader and consider drop off points in the village for the newsletter.

No other items were raised.
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Councillors


The  Councillors are:
Matt Hamilton –Chairman of the Council
Karen Clarke – Chair Village Centre Committee, 
Geoff Stafford – Chairman of Recreation Grounds Committee
Roger Davis – Chair of Finance and General Purposes Committee
Bruce McDowall
Frank Reynolds
Lynda Selby – Vice Chair
Derek Jepson
Robert Reeves
Paul Elliott
Alison Farr

Council changes
The current Council ends on 4th May 2011 due to the election taking place on 5th May 2011.
Three Councillors have decided to retire; Derek Jepson and Geoff Stafford, both having completed 20 years each on the Parish Council.
Frank Reynolds also is retiring have completed 28 years.
All three have given excellent service to the Parish of Farnsfield and their contributions at meetings will be missed.

The election on 5th May is uncontested as there are only 10 nominations for 11 places. With the exception of the three mention all the remainder have elected to stand and will be joined by Lawrence Weaver and Peter Smith. 

The remaining seat will be filled by advertisement following the election on 5th May 2011.



Finances
The precept for 2008-9 was £61.200 and the draft accounts for 2010-11 show that the anticipated income and expenditure are on budget.

The precept for 2011-12 is £63,000, the increase reflecting rises in costs due to inflation and service provision an increase now added incrementally following comments from a resident at a previous Parish meeting. The increase has been kept as low as possible and any overspend will need to come from savings made throughout the year or from reserves. It is anticipated that there will be little scope to raise the precept in forthcoming years due to Government constraints. This will inevitably cause the Council to consider its expenditure very carefully in order to maintain the current level of service provision.





Parish Plan
The Parish Plan continues to be a priority and is an item at council meetings. The web site has now been updated and contains up to date parish information. It will continue to be developed and linked to other sites providing information to residents. The address is www.farnsfield-pc.gov.uk.
A continuation of the Parish Plan will be to re-visit the volunteer list identified when the Plan was created. The current economical situation and Government policy requires communities to be more self-supportive and use volunteers where appropriate. A current situation is the library. Nottinghamshire County Council have cut the funding for salaries by 50% resulting in the opening hours being reduced by 50%. In order to get back to the opening times that existed previously there is a proposal to use volunteers, under the supervision of library staff, install new technology and get back to status quo.

Planning The Newark & Sherwood District Publication Core Strategy has now been adopted and changes some things in planning and development terms. We are now designated as a large village and housing development will be permitted, within strict limits and not to the detriment of the character of the village.

Environment
Parking on the Main Street remains a major issue.
Nothing changes, parking is still a problem and enforcement appears to be non existent and the situation appears to be exacerbated by local residents who would rather block up the Main Street, rather than park properly and walk.

Education
Regular activities continue to take place in the village centre organised by a range of people and the range covers history, horticulture, leisure and pastime activities. The recent recession has had an impact upon some of the activity organisers during the year but business has continued. The Village Centre continues to be used regularly but the client base constantly changes with the pressures of the economic situation.

Village Development and Policing
In the past year the Parish Council has seen a continued reduction in planning applications, although from time to time the controversial one crops up.

The issue of policing in the village has continues as beat officers come and go, and now the Nottinghamshire Police policy is to further reduce front line policing and now close police stations for several hours per day; we appear to have little hope except for the response to emergencies. The Community Support Officers have also changed and the
Community Support Officers, (CSO’s) for Farnsfield are:

Charlotte Appleby
Liam Batey

These can be contacted on 0300 300 9999 ext. 3370


Communication
The Parish Council newsletter is issued on a regular basis and is circulated with the Newark Advertiser. We are also aware that circulation of free newspapers in the village does not cover all households, and it is published on the parish web site, for those who have access.
Additional copies are always available in the library.


Your views are important and communication is often a one way route but there has been a pleasing increase in the number of residents communicating with us via the web site.

Vandalism
Continues to be a problem and concern, for with reducing resources the costs of making good any damage will become an increasing drain on funds normally earmarked for other purposes.

Public vigilance is welcomed and any incidents reported to the Police at the earliest opportunity; we may get some response if the act of vandalism is in process and the Police can catch them at the scene. Confrontation is not recommended.

Vandalism is often related to drink and steps were taken last year to introduce the following Order in Farnsfield:

Designated Public Places (Newark & Sherwood) (Farnsfield) Order 2011– this will come into effect on 7th March 2011.  The Order is summarised as follows:

Under section 13 of the Criminal Justice and Police Act 2001 (CJPA), local authorities can designate areas that have experienced alcohol-related disorder or nuisance so that there can be restrictions on public drinking. The orders are called Designated Public Place Orders (DPPOs).1 While it is not an offence to consume alcohol within a “designated” area, the police have powers to control the consumption of alcohol within that place. If they believe someone is consuming alcohol or intends to consume alcohol they can: 
require them to stop; and 
confiscate the alcohol from people 
If someone, without a reasonable excuse, fails to comply with the officer's request they are committing an offence which can result in a penalty notice or a fine. 

Mike Salt
Clerk to the Council.
21/4/11
Contact Numbers – 
01623 882884: e-mail mail to: info@farnsfield-pc.gov.uk




[bookmark: _GoBack]
